Town of Washington
Board of Assessors

MINUTES

August 22, 2013
Meeting called to order at 9:00.  
Members: Arline France, Lynn Cook and Kathy Atkins
Minutes recorded by: Kathy Atkins
1.00 MINUTES: Minutes from August 15, 2013 were accepted as written.
If you have any questions regarding property records, credits, or exemptions, we encourage you to call or visit our office during regular business hours on Thursdays between 9 AM – 2 PM, (603) 495-3074.
2.00 BUSINESS: 
1. Call from Jean Kluk requesting the number of property owners in town. Atkins provided an estimate.
2. Call from Judy Nesset requesting a property card for TM14-082. Atkins provided.
3. Dave Marazoff is conducting hearings for the current update process Thursday, Friday and Saturday. Telephone hearings will be on Monday.
4. Renée from Donald R. Mellen, Surveyor LLC. requested deed information on TM22-058, 059-01 and 059. Atkins provided.
5. Received Corrective deeds from the Registry of Deeds. Forwarded to Executive Administrator.

6. Call from property owner of TM08-033 and visit to office regarding preliminary property assessment value. Property owner spoke with France and Dave Marazoff.
7. Person called looking for address for the property owner of TM23-001. France assisted.

8. Property owner of TM25-021 left message questioning decrease in her property value. France called property owner back and explained revaluation process.

9. Cook spoke with property owner of TM12-046 and reviewed survey and deeds.

10. Cook created new Map and Lot number for parcel discovered by Renée of Donald R. Mellen, Surveyor, LLC. New lot number is TM22-074.

11. Gentleman called requesting information on ownership of TM07-031 and 029. France assisted.
12. Property owner of TM21-013 called with questions on current use.
13. E-mail from Nichola Coker-Earl of Recertification Coord. for the Brookline Housing Authority requesting the current value of TM07-044. Atkins informed her of our current update status and that the new value would be ready in a few weeks.
14. Call from Pat Liotta requesting LAE sales information. Atkins provided.
15. Approved Intent to Cut OP#13-467-15T for TM11-032.

16. E-mail from property owner of TM#11-015 requesting old and new property card. France spoke with Dave Marazoff and mailed both old and the new preliminary property cards.  

17. Jeff Earles from Cross Country Appraisal called and spoke with France. He asked when Dave Marazoff needed a copy of the breakdown list of PSNH that should have been supplied to the assessors as part of the 2010 update. France told him as soon as possible. Earles needs to recreate it, (see 14. of August 15, 2013) but when pressed said that he could get it to us within the next two weeks. France will follow-up and pass info onto Dave Marazoff.    

18. Received e-mail from Joanne Tramontozzi to let us know about an Equalization Training Session that the DRA is holding
19. E-mail from property owner of TM14-113 questioning whether his new preliminary value reflected the corrections made to his property card in June. Atkins responded and told him that the new preliminary value reflected the June changes.
20. New Day Financial called asking how many tracts were part of TM20-002 and TM20-009. France explained that they were two separate tracts.

21. Gentleman requested property cards for TM14-095 and 097. Cook supplied.

22. Property owner of TM#20-157 called regarding property value. France explained that if all town property goes down the tax rate will go up. He will request a copy of his property card once final values are set.

23. Gentleman called requesting whether his neighbor’s property, TM#12-081 could be sub-divided. France explained that because of size and placement of the dwelling, it cannot be sub-divided. Only one dwelling is allowed on the one tax map.  
